
May 3, 2011          

  

City Council  

Committee Report   
 

To:   Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Tara Rickaby, Planning Administrator 

 
Re:   Assumption of Sunnyside Road   

 
Recommendation: 

 

That the Council of the Corporation of the City of Kenora  accepts and 

assumes Sunnyside Road, identified on Reference Plan 23R 11914, as a 
public highway for municipal purposes.   

 
Background: 

The City of Kenora, and the former Town of Keewatin, has maintained the 
Sunnyside Road for a number of years.  The City of Kenora recently re-

surfaced the road. 
On July 20, 2010   the Kenora Planning Advisory Committee gave conditional 

approval to Wm Lougheed Trucking for the creation of two new lots.  One of 
the conditions of approval was that the Sunnyside Road be surveyed out and 

transferred to the City of Kenora.  The transfer of the road will officially bring 

the Sunnyside Road into the City’s road inventory. 
  
   

Budget:  N/A – Costs borne by property owner 
 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements: Per Notice By-
law; notice by agenda of Property and Planning Committee and 

Council.  Municipal solicitor. 


